HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

March 24, 2009

2:30 p.m.
Members present:  Lesley Bone-teacher representative, Tara Martin-teacher representative, Diane Wells-parent, Dana Thomas-parent representative and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.  

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed March agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Bone-1st, Thomas -2nd)

Minutes from the February SBDM meeting were presented.  Committee approved as read.  (Thomas -1st, Bone-2nd)

Mrs. Handel thanked Mrs. Fisher for attending the SBDM Board of Education Roundtable on March 17th at Central Hardin High School.  The meeting went very well and Howevalley had an opportunity to share in the night’s discussions.

SBDM members discussed Section 7 needs requests.  Mrs. Handel shared that there was a high likelihood of little or no moneys available for Section 7 requests; however the committee felt prioritizing needs were still important.  The greatest area of need is an assistant needed to work with students below grade level in reading and math.  Also of concern was the carpet in the back building.  It is splitting and has not been replaced in many years.  It has become not repairable and the custodial staff has had to use tape to hold it together.    The committee agreed unanimously to accept these two items for the 09-10 Needs List.

A second reading of the revision of the bylaws was held.  Committee approved the revisions as presented.  (Martin-1st, Thomas-2nd)

Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budget were presented for review.

Mrs. Handel shared the good news of the Howevalley Academic Team Quick Recall team placing 2nd in the district competition and 3rd at the regional competition.    Other students placing at district competition &/or qualifying for regional competition  were Jacob Peters, Joseph Crocker, and Madison Cornett.

Also, Mrs. Handel gave the latest information about the Senate Bill 1 CATS testing and House Bill 322- disaster makeup days.    

Mrs. Handel encouraged those interested in serving on the SBDM committee again next year to see Debbie Hibbard for parent representative and Yvonne Schaefer for teacher representative.  Elections for both will be held the end of April.  

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.(Martin-1st, Wells-2nd)  The next scheduled meeting will be on Tuesday, April 28th at 2:30 p.m. in the school library.

